Good Evening Stokesdale Parents,

This is Mrs. Bennett, Principal of Stokesdale Elementary .  What a great first week of school! Thank you parents for all your patience with car rider line this week and supporting our Stokesdale Staff!  The students and staff were phenomenal this week! Remember there will be no school this Monday, due to a holiday. Fall Pictures will be this Thursday and ordering information was sent home with students so that if you are interested you can order pictures. Remember students cannot be dropped off before 7:00.  There will be no supervision until after 7:00.  The school day starts at 7:00.  Breakfast will be served from 7:00-7:25 and if students need breakfast they may go through the cafeteria line.  Afternoon dismissal will be at 2:10 for K-2 and 2:15 for 3-5.  All students should be picked up by 2:25 each day.  Please remember to have students ready to step out of your car once you pull up to drop them off, so that our line will continue to flow.  Please do not get out of your car to get a student out of your car or to buckle them in.  You will need to pull up and into the gym parking lot, so the line can continue to flow. Please remember to post your car tag on the rearview car mirror when picking up your student each day.  Students will receive their One Cards this week.  One Cards will be used on buses, cafeteria, media center, and to enter the school building each day.  Students will need to wear their One Cards everyday to school. 
The PTO Membership drive is in full-swing. Please see the flyer that went home last week for more information or visit us on Facebook to learn more about PTO membership and how to join a committee! 
Please save the date! The PTO will be hosting a Rio Grande Spirit Night fundraiser at Rio Grande in Oak Ridge on Monday, September 11th. We will have our first PTO membership meeting of the year on Tuesday, September 12th and the first Skate Night of the year will be Tuesday, September 19th! 
[bookmark: _GoBack]If you plan on picking up your student from school early, please call before 1:30 so we can have your student ready for dismissal.  Parents may start eating lunch with their students the week of September 11th.  Our lunch menu for this week is on the Stokesdale Elementary Facebook Page and will be on our school website starting this week!  We are looking forward to a great week here at Stokesdale where "Alone Vikings Can Achieve Success, Together Vikings Can Achieve Excellence".
